Minutes of Burngreave Business Forum 
Annual General Meeting
Tuesday June 7th
MAMA Training & Resource Centre, Spital Hill
Present: 
Business Forum Members:

Francis Feeley
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services

Diz Feeley
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services

Marjorie Thompson
Glass Bucket

Amanda Wells
Stress Solutions

Pete Handy
RSM Catering Contracts Sheffield Ltd.
Brian Howard
Howard Music

Keith Laycock
Laycock Jewellers

Myra Smith
Micra Pattern Co Ltd

Mike Smith
Micra Pattern Co Ltd
Lee Furness
Time For You
Janice Young
Young’s Criminal Defence Services Ltd.
John Vincent
Burngreave Ashram / New Roots
Dave Havard
Burngreave Ashram / New Roots

Businesses who joined on the night:

Fuad Saeed
Openchoice UK

Chris Turner
Easthouse

James Heaty
BLSA

Others:

John Barber
BitC – Business Broker
Saghir Ahmed
Business and Enterprise Champion

Thomas Coldron
Business Support Team Administrator

Trywell Kalyata
BNDfC Enterprise Theme Manager
Rose Ardron
BNDfC Partnership Board
Rachel WIleman
Sheffield First Partnership
	Welcome and Introductions
John Barber welcomed everyone to the first Annual General Meeting of the Burngreave Business Forum. He thanked Rachel Wileman for attending to give a presentation and remarked that this is an example of how the Business Forum is now able to have an input into city-wide strategies.

	

	Presentation by John Barber
John gave an overview of the Forum’s progress over the past year. This presentation is included with the minutes

	

	Membership of the Forum
It was proposed by John Barber that all current members, plus those who have joined tonight, should be the founder members of the Business Forum. This was seconded by Pete handy and the motion was passed with all in favour.

	

	Constitution
John asked if anyone had any comments or queries about the draft constitution which had been distributed with the agenda. There were no comments.
Amanda Wells proposed the motion that the draft constitution be adopted as the constitution of the Business Forum. John Vincent seconded this. The motion was passed with all in favour.


	

	Management Committee
Keith Laycock asked why a management committee was needed rather than continuing to have meetings for all members. John Barber replied that the intention is for the committee meetings to deal with day-to-day business while wider issues are to be dealt with at the full Forum meetings. The meetings of the management committee will still be open for other members to attend if they wish. John Vincent also remarked that sometimes a decision needs to be made and there is no time to wait until the next forum meeting. At the moment there is no-one authorised to make decisions on behalf of the Forum but if officers are in place they would have the authority to make such decisions.
All voting during the meeting was done on the basis of one vote per business member.

The following members were elected on to the management committee:

Amanda Wells – Proposed by Pete Handy, seconded by Myra Smith
Janice Young – Proposed by Lee Furness, seconded by Francis Feeley

Keith Laycock – Proposed by Amanda Wells, seconded by Pete Handy

Francis Feeley – Proposed by John Vincent, seconded by Amanda Wells

Pete Handy – proposed by Amanda Wells, seconded by Mike Smith

Lee Furness – proposed by Amanda Wells, seconded by Marjorie Thompson

Marjorie Thompson – proposed by Keith Laycock, seconded by Brian Howard

Brian Howard – proposed by Amanda Wells, seconded by Francis Feeley

John Barber advised the forum that Pete Handy’s business situation has now changed. Pete explained that he is no longer with Allequip as it has gone into receivership. He is starting up his own business and has registered the company name RSM Catering Contracts Ltd. John asked the Forum whether they are happy for Pete to stand for the management committee and also whether he should continue as a representative of the Business Forum on the New Deal partnership board. All were happy for Pete to be on the management committee and to continue to be on the partnership board.
John asked for the forum to endorse these eight members as the Forum management committee. The motion was passed with all in favour.


	

	Election of Officers
Chair
Pete Handy was nominated by Francis Feeley, seconded by Brian Howard.

There were no other nominations for the position.

The forum voted and all were in favour of accepting Pete Handy as Chair.

Vice-Chair

Janice Young was nominated by Pete Handy, seconded by Brian Howard.

There were no other nominations for the position.

The forum voted and all were in favour of accepting Janice Young as Vice-chair.

Treasurer and Secretary

John Barber said that at the moment, no funds are being handled by the Forum and the secretary role is being provided by the Business Support Team. He asked whether the forum wished to appoint these officers at this time in order to both develop the roles and to develop their own skills for the role. He reminded people that there is a budget for training if anyone feels they need it to carry out their duties in the Forum.
All were in favour of electing a treasurer and secretary from the management committee. John Barber then asked for nominations.

Francis Feeley was nominated for Treasurer by Brian Howard, seconded by Amanda Wells. There were no other nominations for the position.

The forum voted and all were in favour of accepting Francis Feeley as Treasurer.

Lee Furness was nominated for Secretary by Janice Young, seconded by Amanda Wells. There were no other nominations for the position.

The forum voted and all were in favour of accepting Lee Furness as Secretary.


	

	Statement by New Chair of the Forum
Pete Handy thanked the Forum for electing him as chair and thanked John Barber for chairing the meeting to this point. With regard to his business situation, he would keep the Forum up to date.

He then introduced Rachel Wileman, Acting Deputy Director of Sheffield First Partnership.


	

	Presentation by Rachel Wileman
Rachel introduced herself and said that her attendance at this meeting is part of a consultation exercise in which Sheffield First are trying to get people’s thought about the future of Sheffield. They will feed these views into a strategy which will be prepared for how Sheffield First will encourage growth in Sheffield and promote the city nationwide. 
A copy of the presentation is included with the minutes.

Slide 6: A Strong Economy

There is currently a lot of incoming investment into the city. Also. The economy is becoming more knowledge based and higher paid.

Slide 9: Attractive Successful neighbourhoods

‘Closing the Gap’ refers to the fact that there are significant inequalities between areas of the city.

Slide 10: Happy and Healthy Communities

City-wide, the targets are being met but again there are significant inequalities between areas.

Slide 12: Well-Connected

There are wide variations between areas in the number of road accidents
Slide 18: How You Can Take Part

Rachel gave a web address: www.sheffieldfirst.net. There is also an information pack available.
Slide 19: Distinctiveness

These two questions – “What is great or unique about Sheffield that makes it distinctive?” and “What do you want Sheffield to be famous for in ten years time?” – are the main ones which she wants to put to the Forum tonight.


	

	Questions and Comments
Lee Furness expressed concern about the effect of the Inner-city ring-road which is being built. It will mean that you would need to cross a big dual-carriageway to get into town and also it will raise carbon-dioxide levels in Nursery Street.

Brian Howard commented that, at the moment, the Wicker leads straight from the city-centre to Burngreave. He is worried about the effect of diverting traffic away from the area.

Rachel Wileman replied that the purpose of the ring-road is to ease traffic congestion to make it easier to get around. There are environmental projects underway which are intended to make the city-centre more vibrant. 

John Vincent said that the description given of Sheffield could be used for many other cities. He also expressed fears that many plans are being made by people in the west of the city which don’t take account of the distinctive character of different districts.
Rachel agreed that is important that we celebrate what is distinctive about Sheffield. Also, it is important that Sheffield First Partnership include representative of all districts.

Amanda Wells first thanked Rachel for coming to this meeting and listening to our comments. She then asked if there are any strategy groups that people who are interested in particular policy areas or issues can access.

Rachel replied that Sheffield First is made up of a number of area specific organisations – e.g. Sheffield First for Environment, Sheffield First for Learning & Work, etc. – and these look at issues specific to their topic and have influence at a high level. Meetings are open to the public and information is available on the website and in the pack which she mentioned earlier.

Amanda then commented that a lot of people in the area know that they can attend a meeting about an issue – e.g. environment – through New Deal advertising. She feels that there is not the same level of knowledge about the Sheffield First meetings.

Rachel replied that part of the strategy is to work on giving people access to the programme.

Amanda asked if information about the city and views coming from this consultation will be broken down by area so it can be seen that it isn’t one side of the city leading this.

Rachel said that all comment sheets include where the person replying is from so it will be possible to break the results down by area. They have many people who will be able to come out to communities to make links and invite comments.

Marjorie commented that many people will not fill in the survey leaflet and she wondered whether a more formal looking survey would be more effective.
Brian Howard said that there used to be an organisation giving support for high-tech solutions. This was funded by the DTI and Sheffield City Council but was stopped about two years ago. He felt that this was a very useful scheme and he wondered if something like it can be put back in place.

Janice Young asked Rachel what she anticipates people will be saying in this consultation. Also, what will be done with the comments and suggestions received?

Rachel replied that part of the role of Sheffield First Partnership is shouting about what is good about Sheffield. There could be lots of things that are great that could be promoted but which they are not yet aware of. This is why they are asking what people want Sheffield to be famous for.

Francis commented that it would be useful to do both a qualitative and quantitative analysis of the survey results. He asked whether the results could be published.

Rachel replied that an extensive analysis would by done of the consultation.

Dave Havard commented that this exercise is positive in terms of active citizenship. However, he is still feeling frustrated about the specific case of the masterplan for the area. He feels that this has discouraged many people who now think that there is little point in becoming involved as their views will be ignored.

Rachel replied that it is in cases like this where it is good to have representatives who have a voice at a high level. The Business Forum can provide this and there is also John Barber, the Business Broker and others. There will be a new partnership formed to deal with the issues of effective neighbourhoods which can address these issues about residents having a voice.

Amanda mentioned that it is not enough to provide a facility for people to have a voice; she wants people’s views to be actively sought.

Pete Handy then thanked Rachel Wileman for the presentation and the discussion.


	

	Any Other Business

John Vincent proposed that the subgroup which looked at the Masterplan should be reconvened to discuss the proposed ‘project groups’ and what needs to be done to facilitate them. This was seconded by Marjorie Thompson. The Forum officers and the Business Support Team will follow this up.

John Vincent also asked that the management committee be empowered to follow up the idea of a local consortium of traders to run a supermarket. John Barber replied that he and the Business Support team will look at this. John Vincent said that he was happy to go down that route.
Amanda Wells asked for assurances that the management committee won’t be asked to do too many extra meetings. She is already heavily committed and would not be able to do much more than the eight times per year which she understood the committee would be meeting on.

John Barber highlighted the two leaflets which were included in everyone’s packs. One for a networking event on Thursday 7th July at Bramall Lane Football ground. The other was for a national qualification in English or Mathematics which requires just a one hour assessment session and a one hour test. He asked members to let the Business Support Team know of anyone who would be interested in doing this.
Tom Coldron passed on a request for sponsorship for the New Deal Team Challenge on June 23rd which will involve the full New Deal team spending a full day refurbishing a block of Abbeyfield Stables to be used as a youth club and training room. The budget for all the materials needed has to be raised by fundraising so any contributions are welcome. It is hoped that there will be a good amount of publicity for this project and any sponsors would get a good mention.


	


